
                                            
 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 
Your application is important to us and we want to make our recruitment process as easy 
and fair as possible. Please take a few minutes to read the following notes and, if there is 
any other assistance we can provide, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 

 Shortlisting for interview will be based solely on the information you provide on the 
application form. Please include evidence of how you meet each of the criteria set 
out in the Person Specification.  Please do not include a CV as these will be 
disregarded. 

 

 Should you need to use supplementary sheets, please make sure that these are 
clearly marked with both your name and the post for which you are applying.  

 

 The recruitment monitoring form, which is enclosed with the application form, is used 
for monitoring purposes only and is not part of the shortlisting process.  

 

 Please ensure that we receive your application by the Closing Date shown in the 
advert as any late applications will be disregarded. 

 

 If you return your application by post please ensure that you use the correct postage 
rate.  

 

 All applicants shortlisted for Interview will be contacted as soon as possible. If you are 
not invited to Interview and would like feedback please contact us and we will arrange 
for the Recruiting Manager to ring you.  

 

 We are unable to acknowledge receipt of application forms or let candidates know that 
they have not been selected for Interview. Therefore, if you have not heard from us 
within two weeks of the Closing Date, you must assume your application has been 
unsuccessful. 

 

 We take the issue of safeguarding children very seriously and all applications are 
processed accordingly. Please note that any appointments are made subject to 
Enhanced DBS clearance, identity checks, continuous employment/employment gaps 
checks and satisfactory written references. 

 
We have enclosed further guidance with the application form. Please read this before 
completing the form. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

S U M M A R Y  S T A T E M E N T  O N  U S E  O F  D I S C L O S U R E  
I N F O R M A T I O N  I N  R E C R U I T M E N T  &  S E L E C T I O N   

 
 
Introduction 
Thank you for applying for a position within Brighton & Hove City Council.  You have 
applied for a post or voluntary work that falls under the definition of ‘regulated position’ 
under exemptions to the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974. This means that a criminal 
conviction check (or disclosure) will be undertaken on any individual who is offered the 
post.  Where appropriate (where the post involves working with children or vulnerable 
adults) details will also be checked against the Department of Health and Department for 
Education & Skills lists. These checks are undertaken by the Disclosure & Barring Service 
(DBS) only when a conditional offer of employment has been made but you will be asked 
during the recruitment process to declare any relevant information. 
 
It is the intention of Brighton & Hove City Council not to discriminate unfairly against 
individuals on the basis of their previous offending history.  Possession of a criminal 
record is not an automatic bar to obtaining employment or voluntary work.   
 
The purpose of this Statement is to provide assurance to applicants that the information 
released in Enhanced Disclosures is used fairly and that sensitive personal information is 
handled and stored appropriately and kept for only as long as necessary. 
 
Handling of Disclosure Information 
Recipients of Disclosure Information at Brighton & Hove City Council will only disclose this 
information to the recruiting manager and Human Resources Manager.  Unauthorised 
disclosure of any information provided by the DBS is an offence under Section 124 of the 
Police Act 1997.  
 
Disclosure Information will be securely stored and will be retained for a maximum period 
of six months unless, in exceptional circumstances, formal written agreement of the DBS 
is obtained to retain them for a longer period. Brighton & Hove City Council as a 
Registered Body must comply with the DBS Code of Practice. All matters relating to the 
use of Disclosure Information will be undertaken in accordance with the DBS Code of 
Practice and Brighton & Hove City Council’s Code of Practice on the Use of Disclosure 
Information. 
 
Further Information 
If you are successful in obtaining a conditional offer of employment (or have been 
accepted as a volunteer), you will be sent further information on the Disclosure process 
including guidance on completion of the Disclosure Application Form.  Disclosures for 
employment will be funded by the Council and Disclosures for Volunteers are free of 
charge. 
 
Further information on the DBS and the Disclosure process including the DBS Code of 
Practice can be obtained by visiting the web site: www.homeoffice.gov.uk/dbs or by 
calling 0870 90 90 844. 
 
Further information on the Council’s Policy on the Recruitment of Ex-Offenders and the 
Code of Practice on the Use of Disclosure Information can be obtained by contacting 
Human Resources. 
 
 

 

http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/dbs

